1028/57/361 cust17/57.364 DR. J. L. YATES 141 WISCONSIN STREET September 25, 1925. Dr. Harvey Cushing, Peter Bent Brigham Hospital, Boston, Massachusetts. Dear Harv: One Chester M. Kurtz has been accepted into the third year class of the Harvard Medical School. His first two years were spent at Madison where he did excellent work. He is to a degree self-supporting and deserving of help if he needs it. His father is office manager for one of my oldest and best friends. If you get the chance, please do him the favor of being more than usually exacting, and, if he shows the stuff, give him a boost. I suppose you must be overtired of hearing comments on "The Osler". I feel that it should be made a requirement for admission to medical schools. Kathrine has enjoyed it tremendously as have other lay friends. Who knows but what he may inspire another Rockefeller? Certainly he will help thousands. Love to Kate and the children. JLY/BB